October 22, 2023
Dear Parents, Teachers, Staff and Community Members of Hollins High School this is Principal Robert Florio with your weekly update:
1. Thank you to our Homecoming Supervisor and lead faculty rep Ms. August, our faculty and staff volunteers and chaperones who helped us have another successful and exciting homecoming week at Hollins High School. It was a momentous week filled with fun events for all our students
1. Quarter one grades have been finalized and report cards will be available for viewing in Portal on Thursday October 26
1. Remember and remind your students that quarter one, is approximately one third of their semester grade. With quarter two and exams counting about a third of your students’ grades. So, a great first quarter does not guarantee a great semester, as a poor quarter does not guarantee a poor semester
1. Please check your students grades regularly, and direct them to Extended Learning in our Media Center, after school Mondays through Thursdays from 2 to 3 pm. Core area academic teachers, willing, ready, and able to assist your student with homework, test preparation and tutoring 
3. The best way a student can raise their grade is to treat every assignment as important from the first week of quarter one to the last week of the quarter and avoid all zeroes
1. Tuesday October 24 we will be hosting a parent/student support night for 9th, 11th, and 12th grade parents at 6 pm, where we will provide global and specific supports and information to assist you and your student to success. Our Culinary Academy will be serving food and drink for your enjoyment 
4. Parents and students will meet in our Media Center for food and drinks, a welcome and overview and then be split into specific grade level workshops with specific information
1. Tuesday October 24, Assistant Principal Candice Metcalf will be recognized by our school board for being named Assistant Principal of the Year for our district all levels. Recognition will start at 5 pm
1. Picture Day has been rescheduled for October 27th. Any students who had order forms should save them and hand them directly to the photographer on that day. 
1. Finally a reminder of the importance of being prompt and on time for school every day – I ask that car riders coming after 7 am, adjust their alarms back 10 minutes to help your student get to school on time and be in class ready to learn at 7:10. We are utilizing school conductor tardy processing in the morning – five tardies to first block will lead to a detention. Thank you for your support and assistance
Enjoy the rest of your evening surrounded by good friends and family in good health and high spirits!
See you at the Top

